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Tottenham Central 
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Principal: Amanda Thorpe 
 
Week 9, Term 1 
Thursday, 26 March 2020 

Principal’s message 

Cooler Classrooms Update 
The contract for the installation of Cooler Classrooms works at Tottenham Central School has been 
successfully awarded to the Grella Group Pty Ltd. We will now commence the delivery phase of Cooler 
Classrooms project. The first step is for me to attend a start-up meeting with representatives from the 
AMU, Public Works Advisory and the installation contractor this week. It is expected the installation 
phase may take between 18 - 22 weeks, dependent on the scope of works.  

Learning From Home 
All parents have been added to a school email list. All addresses will be BCC’d to ensure personal       
details can’t be shared and we can avoid “reply all” emails.  
Newsletters and general communication for all families will be via email. With not much happening, 
please expect our newsletter to be extremely short. As we travel this journey further, we will ask your 
child to make contributions from their learning from home environment. 
All contact with your child’s teacher MUST be through the school phone or the teacher’s school email 
address. Please do not contact teachers via mobile phones, text messages or Facebook messenger. 
Teachers will be making regular contact with you to ensure everything is going well in the learning 
from home school environment.  
In the first learning from home pack you will have received detailed information about how to contact 
your child’s teacher, how to set up your school day, how to interact with your child in the learning             
environment etc.  
Please note that the activities supplied may not take a full day to complete. This is OK. With one-on-
one teaching you may find you get through the tasks at a different pace to other parents. This is also 
OK. We have supplied lots of online activities to supplement the workload.  
Good luck parents! We are with you all the way. This is a big change for ALL of us and we will get better 
at this as we settle into a routine.  

Aurora Virtual Opportunity Class 
Aurora College, the NSW Department of Education’s virtual school, has been conducting a pilot               
opportunity class for Stage 3 students in rural and remote government primary schools. The Deputy-
Secretaries School Operations and Performance and Educational Services have approved the              
conversion of the pilot program to an ongoing provision. 
The first intake of Year 5 Aurora students will be in 2021. Applications for Year 5 placement in the virtual 
opportunity class in 2021 open Tuesday 28 April 2020 and close at 5 pm on Friday 15 May 2020. The            
Opportunity Class Placement Test for 2021 entry will be held on 29 July 2020. 
Information on the Opportunity Class Placement Process may be found at: https://
education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5.  
 For further information about Aurora College, please visit www.aurora.nsw.edu.au. 

 

Amanda Thorpe, Principal 
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School news 

NAPLAN Online 2020—Message to parents and carers              Library  
We would like to offer parents and 
caregivers the opportunity to borrow 
books from the library so their children 
do not miss out while studying at 
home. Borrowing rules have been          
updated online so that numerous 
books can be borrowed at the one 
time. 
Please contact the office or email          
Tanya, our library assistant, requesting 
the books for students. Include, if           
possible, some examples of books they 
enjoy reading so that we can cater to 
their preferences and reading levels. 
You will be contacted when the books 
are ready and a time will be arranged  
for collection.  

 
Please return books 
before the end of 
school term, so that 
we are able to           
provide new ones 
for the holiday       
period.  
 

Please call the office or email              
tanya.stevens4@det.nsw.edu.au  

Congratulations to this week’s PBL award recipients. 

Digital Citizenship - What makes a 
good password? 
Parents are encouraged to visit the following 
link on  
https://www.digitalcitizenship.nsw.edu.au/
articles/what-makes-a good-password 
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Primary news  

Winslow Homer Inspired Clipper Ships 

2/3/4 have been studying ‘Early World Exploration’ in our History      
lessons and learning about the early explorers and their adventures 
on the seas. To complement our history lessons we have painted a 
Clipper Ship (used in 1883 from London to Sydney) inspired by the 
American realism painter, Winslow Homer. He painted different sorts 
of boats that he saw on the Atlantic Ocean. When he painted, the 
ocean was not always blue. He used deep navy blues, kelp greens, 
stormy greys and serene turquoises. The sky often depicted danger, 
like thick fog or wild storms. As we have discovered in our lessons 
that explorers would have faced many dangers on their voyages, we 
painted our clipper ships with oncoming danger. We followed step 
by step instructions to draw our ships and then painted with water 
colour to depict the stormy seas and sky.  
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Stage 4 Technology Mandatory 
Stage 4 have been busy designing and planning their e-textiles 
pencil case. The project (right) was to use felt and sew a pencil 
case with two LED lights sewn into the design using conductive 
thread to create a circuit. The students did really well and the              
projects are looking great! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stage 5 Metals 
Stage 5 (above) have been working on designing and constructing their stationary holder project. They 
have been doing really well in practical lessons and now are working on their drawings and other folio 
components at home or at school.  
 
Stage 6 Hospitality and Primary Industries 

Kayla (left) has been cooking up a storm 
in hospitality and is working hard to 
complete her theory tasks.  
 
Michelle (right) has been completing a 
range of fencing knots to gain her       
competencies and is doing really well - 
better than me! 
 
Lachie has just completed his WHS unit 
and is now just beginning to get back 
onto the tractor and demonstrating his 
knowledge of the start up and                 
maintenance procedures.  

Miss Elwin 
TAS teacher 

Secondary news  
  Secondary Assessment  

Schedule 
 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

Term 1 
Week 10 

PDHPE, LOTE  
– to be handed in by the 

end of week 10  

N/A Year 11 –  
Chemistry, Drama,  
English Standard  

 
Year 12 – Mathematics Standard 1 

and 2  

Secondary Excursion 
Due to current circumstances we will be putting the secondary excursion on hold until further notice. 
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WEEK 10 

30 31 
 
Year 12 Metal &   
Engineering day-
cancelled 

1 April 
 
Secondary Science 
and Engineering 
Challenge  -
cancelled 

2 
 
Primary Science 
and Engineering 
Challenge -
cancelled 

3 
 
Captain Barnacles 
performance -     
Primary - postponed 
 
Russell Hodge  
talk - Secondary -
postponed 
 
 

WEEK 11 

6 
 
State PSSA  
Swimming -
cancelled 

7 
 
Year 12 PI day -
cancelled 
 

8 
 
 

9 
 
Easter Hat Day  
(in class) 

10 
 
GOOD FRIDAY 

      

WEEK 1 
TERM 2 

27 
 
Staff Development 
Day (SDD) 

28 
 
Students return 

29 30 1 May 
 
Cross country -
cancelled 

WEEK 2 

4 5 
 
 

6 7 8 
 
Athletics carnival -
cancelled 

WEEK 3 

11 12 13 14 15 

Calendar 2020 
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Principal Miss Amanda Thorpe 
  
Assistant Principal Mrs Meggan Adam (rel.) 
  
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P & C President Mr. Greg Radford 
  
Tottenham Central School 
Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
Fax: 02 68924159 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or  request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Canteen  
It is with sadness that the canteen must cease   
operation and remain closed until further notice 
as per the government's action plan to combat 
the spread of COVID-19.  
For those families who have accounts I will be           
finalising their invoices and sending them out 
over the next couple of weeks. 
It will be with delight that I will reopen the                 
canteen when given the official notice. Watch this 
space! 
 
Kathryn Klante 
Canteen Manager 
0401305002 
 
 
 

Contact us 

 Other news  

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

STAY SAFE 
 
 
 
 
 

EVERYONE  
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